Minutes of informal meeting with 
Dawa Penjor, Department of Information and Media, MOIC

Date: 
23 October 2007

Time: 
2:30 – 3:30

Participants: Dawa Penjor, Tenzin Thinley, Sunita Giri, Kay Kirby, Birgit Weyss

Purpose of the meeting:
Discuss concept paper submitted by Department of Information and Media

The meeting was convened to discuss the concept paper on media development in Bhutan submitted by the Department of Information and Media, Ministry of Communications.

Tenzin Thinley, who is the new head of the UNDP Governance Unit, thanked Dawa Penjor for coming to the meeting. 

Dawa Penjor explained the background of the concept paper, which was developed by the Department of Information and Media. He also mentioned that the same plan has been submitted to the Planning Commission as a part of the 10 Five Year Plan for the Department. The concept paper was submitted to UNDP after a discussion with Sunita Giri, UNDP Communication Officer and Surekha Subarwal, UNDP, India during her visit to the DOIM office in August 2007.
Sunita Giri informed about a planned Workshop on “Election Reporting” for approximately 20 to 25 journalists, which will take place from 5-9 Nov, 2007 in Thimphu. The training will be organized upon the initiative of Kuensel who requested training on election coverage. The participants will be journalists from various media in Bhutan. Two international experts will be invited to share their broad expertise on election coverage. Most likely, a representative of the Election Commission will give a presentation to the journalists.

Birgit Weyss informed about a funding opportunity for media development through the Democratic Governance Thematic Trust Fund (DGTTF). The deadline for submitting a so-called “Expression of Interest” (EoI) expires on 5 November 2007. The EoI would outline the planned project focus on approximately 2 pages.
Based on the concept paper submitted by the Department of Information and Media, the UNDP Governance Unit would draft the EoI to be submitted by 15 November 2007.
The focus areas for the EOI would be:

· Enhanced professional capacity of print and broadcast media and Government to promote exchange of reliable information and effectively contribute to the process of national development, good governance and democracy (election and post election period).

· Strengthened regulatory and legal environment to promote an independent, constructive, responsible and a vibrant media as well as pluralism in information in Bhutan. 
· Promoting Democratic and Participatory Dialogue Among Parliament, Media and Citizens by Improving Access to Parliamentary Information.
· Development of citizen capacity for governance and development through strengthened community media mechanisms, with a focus on rural and vulnerable groups (Community Radio).
All participants of the meeting agreed that it would be important to inform the Planning Commission Secretariat on the planned project before submitting the EOI. 

Dawa Penjor will inform and update the Director, DOIM on this meeting and also discuss about proposing this plan officially through the Planning Commission Secretariat. He will also explore the possibility of proposing a meeting amongst UNDP, DOIM and Planning Commission before 5 November 2007. 

However, Dawa Penjor will contact Birgit Weyss before end of the week on how to proceed with the planning process.

Minutes written by Birgit Weyss

